
From: Danny Varat
To: scrette@clemson.eduscrette@clemson.edu

Date: 8/31/2017 10:55:01 AM
Subject: Hunley Commission

Stephanie, I'm Danny Varat, and I'm a recent addition to the Hunley Commission. Gene Hogan updated me 
with some past project updates, and I have a question. I see in the May 2016 notes that they planned to 
publish the explosion simulation study later that Fall, but there's not mention of it in the 2017 minutes. Did 
that happen?​

I appreciate your help, and I hope to come visit soon.

Danny Varat
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